
Important Upcoming Dates:

● 9/13-Class Parent Meeting-3pm
● 9/16-Yom Kippur-No School
● 9/21-CRS & LLE Virtual Back to 

School Nights

September 10, 2021

Welcome Back!
The  administrators, teachers, and staff at both County Road School and 
Luther Lee Emerson School would like to welcome you back for the 
2021-2022 school year! As we embark on a new school year, it is important 
to remember hygiene practices for our students. 
1. Washing hands with soap and water for at least 20 seconds.
2. Keeping hands away from eyes, nose, and mouth.
3. Get a good amount of sleep.
4. Exercising and moving your body.
5. Eat a variety of healthy foods.
Have a happy, healthy and safe school year!



Message from the Principal: 

Dear CRS and LLE Families,

The 2021-2022 school is off to a great start!  It was wonderful to welcome everyone 
back on the first day of school.  The students were thrilled to be back to full day 
sessions as we are moving towards a more normal school year.  As is my belief, 
children are very resilient and they adapt well to change.  For this, I am very proud 
of our students.

The second day of school tested us once again after Ida came through our area.  As I 
have stated multiple times over the past two years, Demarest comes together and 
works through whatever is placed in front of us.  Many homes were affected by the 
storm.  Additionally, County Road School was not spared.  Our custodians jumped into 
action and started the process of cleaning in order to get our students back as soon 
as possible.  We were then joined by a professional cleaning company to complete the 
job.  With that, CRS reopened yesterday and the students acted as if we had never 
closed.  

Moving forward, we are seeing many exciting initiatives.  We will continue with our 
One School, One Book program for both of our elementary schools.  In the past, our 
STEM program was only for 3rd and 4th graders however, this year we are extending 
it to all (P-4th) elementary students.  Finally, we are looking forward to the ongoing 
progress of our CRS construction project.  Our new addition will have four new 
classrooms, each with their own bathroom.  This will house our preschool students.  
Also, there will be two small group instruction classrooms and a new faculty 
bathroom.  

Please remember to review the email regarding our virtual Back to School Night that 
went out yesterday that will take place on 9/21/21 at 3:15.  

This weekend will bring us beautiful weather!  I hope that everyone takes time to 
enjoy it.

Educationally yours,

Mr. Mazzini



Arrival and Dismissal Reminders: 

CRS Arrival: Drop off is between 8:10-8:20 am. Please do not send 
your child to school earlier than 8:10 am as there is no supervision. 
All grades (P-1 st) will utilize the carpool drop off line. All students 
will enter the building via the main entrance

LLE Arrival: Drop off is between 8:10-8:20 am. Please do not send 
your child to school earlier than 8:10 am as there is no supervision. 
● Second Grade will enter the building via the main entrance. 
● Third grade will enter via the Lenox Avenue back entrance. 
● Fourth grade will enter in the front via the Music Room 

entrance. 

CRS/LLE PM pickup procedure: Front of School: Drivers in the 
pickup lane in the afternoon should remain in their cars and pull up 
to the furthest stop sign. If parents wish to leave their cars for 
any reason, please park in the parking areas provided. Students are 
to remain on the sidewalk until their parents enter the pickup zone.

LLE PM pickup procedure: Lenox Avenue: Drivers should remain in 
their cars on the school side of the street. Please pull forward as far 
as possible. The pickup system requires that children enter their 
cars from the sidewalk. Double parking is prohibited because it 
creates a dangerous situation for children as they attempt to go 
between cars and are not visible to drivers. Do not make U-turns on 
Lenox Avenue and be mindful it is a residential neighborhood.


